
Welcome to the June newsletter, The MOOR 2 SEA event has been a great success with 80 

Cars taking part from various parts of the UK and from our own members , We had a great 

night at the get together at the Dolphin Hotel in Bovey on the night previous to the run 

where we met up with friends old and new,  I would like to thank everyone who helped 

especially Roger & Pat & Clive & Mo, for devising the route Stuart , Bruce, and Alan for 

Marshalling, Jenny & Suzanne for looking  after the draw, and if  I have missed anyone I 

apologise and I will put this right next month,  I am sure we will have made a lot of money for 

our charity and I would like to thank The Devon Freewheelers  for being present at the 

MOOR 2 SEA with 6 of thei r motorcycles.   Roger has thought that we would have a shiny 

MG competition at Club Night on 13 th  June it will be self - judging so please get the polish out 

and there will be a trophy for the best looking car but you may wish to get there early as the 

car park gets very full so I suggest that you also bring your walking shoes because you may 

have to walk around the Village looking for all the MGs (Only Joking) but we will try to park 

as near as possible to the Pub. The Powderham weekend is nearly on us and you have until this 

Club Night 13 th  June to register your interest as the cut off date we have to submit by is 

25 th  June so this is your last chance if you havenõt already done so.   

 

Thatõs it for this month plus a warm welcome to all new members!  

 
 

Drive Safely  

   

Area Secretary Exeter MGOC

 

 

Exeter MGOC Committee Connections : -  



Area Secretar y         Derrick Layzell        01404 43058    exeter.mgoc.secretary@gmail.com

Chairman & Editor     Bob Featherstone   01626 865425   editorexetermgoc.@aol.co.uk

Treasurer Stuart Jones          01404 42771 stujones5@btinternet.com

Social Secretary & Events  Sean Leverton        07532 303814       seanleverton@aol.com

Membership Secretary                                Derrick Layzell  01404 43058  exeter.mgoc.secretary@gmail.com    

Regalia Stuart Sinclair       01414 892704       pixievan@talktalk.net

Quartermaster Roger Mayo            01395 233848       roger.mayo1@btinternet.com  

 
      
   
 

 

 

 
 

Diary of Events for the coming months 
 

June 4 th                 Southampton MGOC New Forest  Run 

June 11th              Bridgend MGOC, CWM to COAST Run                         

June 13th             Club Night                                                                                                                 

June 17 th  & 18th     Bristol  Classic Car Show     

June 18 th               Nigel and Annõs Midsummer Run ð you should be booked on it by now  *                                                         

June 18 th               Atlantic Coast Express ACE Run ð MGCC                       

June 25 th              Gloucestershire MGOC Cotswold Caper Run                 

July 2 nd                Culmstock Car Show                                                            

July 8 th  & 9 th         Powderham Classic Car Show ð club stand  ð contact Sean                                                    

July 11th                Club Night                                                                            

July 23 rd               English Riviera Classic Car Show ð Torbay Old Wheels  ð are you booked? 

August 6 th             Mount Edgcumbe Classic Car Show  

August 10th         CLUB NIGHT WILL BE ON THURSDAY 10TH  AUGUST                           

August  13th           Athelhampton Garden Party Car Show  

August 13th           Roger and Patõs Super Sunday Run  

August                 Hereford MGOC Mountains & Valleys Run       

September 12 th    Club Night  

September 17 th    Warwick and Lornaõs Afternoon Tea Run 

October               Exmoor Rut Run ð organised by the Healey Club  

October 10 th      CLUB NIGHT AGM  

November 14 th      Exeter MGOC Birthday Night  

December            No Club Night as itõs Christmas  

* Donôt forget Nigel & Annôs Run on June 18th starts at Tesco Car Park, Cullompton to meet at 10am for a 10.30 start 
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Yes, we still have July, October and November  free for you to arrange a run for your club 

mates, so if you like going out on a Sunday run . . . why not plan one . Just tell Derrick which 

month you want . We prefer it to be on the third Sunday of a month, to start at the Moto M5 

Services and to be in the region of  40 miles in length, but none of these are compulsory.  
 

_________ ____________ __ _______________________  

 
    
 
 
 
                               
 
 
 
 
 

Now we come to the actual Moor2Sea. 

I must admit that it was a resounding success! Everybody that was there said so. 

Now I know they will go all shy and coy about it all, but what we have in Roger & Pat is a 

couple of absolutely dedicated MG owners. Yes, they have a hard working team right behind 

them, but without Roger & Pat our Moor2Sea would not take place in the way that it does, 

nor all the other years when they were also involved. So I would just like to say a huge thank 

you to you both, and your team. Also a big thank you to all those club members who supported 

our event by going on it. Cheers from Bob! 

 

 

https://www.bloodbikesdevon.org.uk/


 

 
 
 
 

 
      

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

11          
Hi everyone, 
  
just a quick note to say thank you and well done for yet another superb Moor 2 Sea. 
  
Great organisation from start to finish, a really good venue at Bovey and some new roads across the moor 
(even for me). 
  
Congratulations to you all ς the hard work really paid off and once again lots of money raised for a local 
charity. 
  
My best wishes, Tim 
  
MGOC SW Regional Secretary   
  

 
 

Hello Pat, 

Just a brief note to say what a fantastic day we have had today. It was our first day out with an MG club and what a suburb day it 
was. Thank you to you and your colleagues. 

Gary & Anne, Winchester.  

https://bloodbikesdevon.org.uk/


Hi Guys  

 

What a terrific day it was yesterday and, no doubt, like us you are all 

recovering !!! But we thought it was a super day with a lovely scenic run and 

a great Cream Tea. Do hope we made a bit of dosh for the Club.  

 

You will see that "Raffles" Bear is very happy with HIS view from our MG !!!  
 

See you soon, we are off tomorrow to Switzerland, lots of love from Jennie 

an d Alan x x x  

_____________________________________ ______ ___  
                                         

 

Any ideas for a  club weekend away?  You say where and when. Tell Derrick!  
  

 

_____________________________________ _________  

 

                                                                                                    

Holiday News  . . . . . . . . . . . 

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  
If you have never been away in your MG before and 

you quite fancy venturing away but are not quite sure 

about it then it is a good idea to go as part of a club 

group, and lots of fun too.  
  

 _____________________________________ _________  

 
New Forest Run 
4 June. This is another terrific run in a terrific area for MG driving. This year it begins at East 
Boldre and finishes at Milford on Sea, with the run going all around the Forest and a pre-run 
evening function at Brockenhurst. Probable attendees so far are Roger & Pat, Warwick & Lorna,  
Steve & Dee and Bob & Lorraine and probably more by now. Join us, but itôs getting rather late 
now. 
 
 

CWM to COAST Run      
June 11. Organised by Bridgend MGOC and once again Derrick & Hazel will be representing us. 
You can always join them!  
         
    

 
Cotswold Caper 
25 June. Always a really good run and a great area for MGing. Please join us and let us know if 
you are going. It starts and finishes at Cirencester. Definitely going are Derrick & Hazel, Bob & 



Lorraine, Kevin & Fiona, Stuart & Sue, Roger & Pat, Nigel & Ann, Steve & Dee and lots more ï 
come along and meet up either on the way there, while you are there or at the run itself. 
 
 

FestJazz 
27 July. Once again, some of us (Tony & Gloria, Nigel & Ann, Bob & Lorraine) will be doing the 
easy journey to Chateauneuf du Faou to join up with the West Midlands MGOC for a fun time of 
live music and MG driving ï plus maybe a little wine. Want to know more? ï just ask someone 
whoôs going and why not look at the www.fest-jazz.com website to see what goes on there? Or 
contact me ï Bob editorexetermgoc@aol.co.uk Plus you will get a sizeable discount on your 
tickets to France with Brittany Ferries. 
 
 

Snowdon Run 
20 August. Roger & Pat love this run, why not join them? 
 
 

WW1 ï Club Holiday 
There has now been more interest in the Stuart Jones trip to the Somme Battlefields. Have a word 
with him on club night or send him an email or give him a ring (details in Committee Connections 
in this Newsletter). The timing will probably be mid-October now, so it may be just when you want 
to go away and if you have any interest in this subject this may well be the best way to go. Ask 
Stuart for more details, heôll be only too pleased to help, but here is a much more detailed 
itinerary. 
 

Exeter MG Owners Club trip to the Somme. 

Members of our club will be driving to the Somme area of France to visit the battlefields of 1916. The plan is to travel 
overnight (11-12 October) on the Portsmouth to Le Havre ferry and spend the next 5 days travelling through the 
Picardie region of France staying in the town of Albert (pronounced Al-bear  and nothing to do with the stick with the 
'orse's 'ead 'andle  !).  The purpose of the trip will be to visit the principal 1916 battlefield sites and some of the 
memorials associated with the actions.  

 

 

 

The Basilica in Albert, 1916 The Basilica in Albert, 2016 
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The planned itinerary will be: 

Wed 11 Oct Join ferry at Portsmouth for Brittany Ferries 23.30hrs sailing. 
 
Thur 12 Oct 08.30hrs arrive Le Havre. 
  Steady drive (appx 130 miles ς 3 hrs) to Albert via Amiens. 
  Stops for refreshment as necessary. 
  Arrive Albert ς Hotel Ibis, Albert, or selected B & B. (4 nights) 
  Time to visit the town in the afternoon. 
 
Fri 13 Oct Tour South-Eastern portion of the battlefield area.   

Buy Picnic lunch.  Route: 
  Maricourt, Montauban, Longueval & Delville Wood, South African Memorial 
  Mametz, Mansell Copse, La Boiselle Tank Memorial & Lochanagar Mine. 
 
Sat 14 Oct Tour North-Western portion of the battlefield area.  

Lunch stop at Ocean Villas.  Route: 
  Pozieres, Thiepval Memorial, Irish Tower, Beaumont Hamel, Auchonvillers, 
  The Sunken Road, Sheffield Memorial Park. 
 
 
Sun 15 Oct Free choice day. 
  Options include visit to Albert and La Basilique. Underground Museum. 

Visit Peronne and the WW1 Historial.  Poss include trip on narrow gauge military train (if running). 
Visit Amiens and Cathedral. 
 

Mon 16 Oct Return journey.  Back to Le Havre for 17.00hrs departure. 
 Arrive Portsmouth 21.30hrs 

 
All touring days interchangeable to suit.  Evening meals at Ibis or Restaurants in town. 

Booking 
 
If you are interested in joining in with this tour, please contact Stuart Jones, but ferry and accommodation bookings 
must be made by yourselves. 
 
Brittany Ferries  http://www.brittany -ferries.co.uk/ 
(Appx £79 each way ς cabin extra) 
 
Hotel Ibis, Albert http://www.accorhotels.com/gb/hotel-6234-ibis-albert/index.shtml 
(Room rate:  appx £52 per night ς breakfast extra) 
 
Of course making the bookings yourselves means that you are able to vary the dates and/or accommodation to suit 
any additional plans you may have. The Ibis is 3* so priced quite reasonably, and positioned on the edge of town 
with ample enclosed parking in the hotel grounds. 
 

http://www.brittany-ferries.co.uk/
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The Lochnagar Crater The South African Memorial, Delville Wood 

 

 

 

 _____________________________________ _________  

Killerton Car Show 
 
 

A nice picture of the Exeter 

MGOC stand at the Killerton 

Classic Car Show ð by Chris 

Champ 

________ _____________________________ _________  
 

Days Out at Car Shows   
 

 
Powderham ï 8/9 July 
Sean tells us that if anyone wants to go to Powderham and has not been to a club night would 
they email him so that he could confirm numbers ï and soooon please - seanleverton@aol.com. 
We have a club stand booked. 

Donôt forget there is a club box of 
spares that you can borrow at no 
charge and take away with you ï 
Roger M is its custodian so have a 
word with him. 


